
CLASS V ROADS STUDY COMMITTEE
MINUTES 

JUNE 16, 2015

Approved

Present:  Bill Malcolm, Dan Brand, Mimi Weinstein, Jim Jenks, Mike Smith, Sue 
MacKenzie

Meeting called to order at 6:03
Minutes from June 2, 2015 approved

1.  Noted new owner of the property at the “Slump” on River Road.
2.  River trip with engineers,  Geotechnical engineer now feels a little better about 

keeping the road open.  Mike Willis does feel we do have time, not long but some 
time to find a solution.   

3.  River Trip with DES.  Noted 2012 repair stands out amid natural riverbank.  Colles 
Adams advised cutting trees in this section of bank.  Compared to private properties 
repaired in 1998, that look very natural and much more attractive.   Also looked at 
South end of River Road near the town line and discussed options for stabilizing river 
bank. 

    CLD will be coming to the Select Board meeting 6/18/15.
4.  Goose Pond Road Project is ready to go out to Bid.
5.  Parking Lot Expansion: Blacktop changed grades to have water drain to each catch 

basin instead of gradual drain from north to south. Question if this will be a problem 
for winter maintenance.

6.  Discussed the possibility of Rip Rapping below the “Slump”.   There are many 
difficulties to any remedial measures.   We will be putting rebar markers in the area to 
monitor any ground movement with the laser.   

7.  River Road Bridge over Hewes Brook.  Have asked engineers to put a rush on this.   
     Need to estimate total cost for bridge replacement, AIT: ! ! ! $71,000
! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! Deck Removal ! $12,500
! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! Permits! ! $17,300
! ! ! ! Concrete! ! ! Abutments! ! $ ?
! ! ! ! Excavation! ! ! Town Costs! ! $ ?   

8.  Discussed the need to estimate cost of bringing all roads up to grade to figure future 
funding.  All emphasized importance of road maintenance and preventive maintenance. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:10
Next Meeting July 7, 2015
Respectfully submitted,
/s/ Susan MacKenzie


